Notice of Change/Withdrawal

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Podiatric Medicine
RULE NO.:

RULE TITLE:

64B18-24.002
Board Approval of Podiatric X-ray Assistant Training Course and Examination Providers.

NOTICE OF CHANGE

Notice is hereby given that the following changes have been made to the proposed rule in accordance with subparagraph 120.54(3)(d)1., F.S., published in Vol. 41 No. 96, May 18, 2015 issue of the Florida Administrative Register.

The change is in response to written comments submitted by the staff of the Joint Administrative Procedures Committee. The rule shall now read as follows:

64B18-24.002 Board Approval of Podiatric X-ray Assistant Training Course and Examination Providers.
All podiatric x-ray assistant training course and examination providers shall apply to the Board for approval using form DH-5007-MQA, entitled “Application for Podiatric Medicine X-Ray Assistant Training Course and Examination,” June March 2015, which is hereby incorporated by reference and available at https://www.flrules.org/Gateway/reference.asp?No=Ref- _____ or http://floridaspodiatricmedicine.gov/resources. To demonstrate the education and/or the experience necessary to offer the course and examination which satisfy the podiatric x-ray assistant certification requirements, an applicant for podiatric x-ray course and examination provider status must be a school or college of podiatric medicine recognized and approved by the Council on Podiatric Medical Education of the American Podiatric Medical Association, a commercial educator, a governmental agency, or a state or national podiatric medical professional association whose purpose includes the advancement, extension or enhancement of professional skill and knowledge in the field of podiatric medicine.
Rulemaking Authority 461.005, 461.0135 FS. Law Implemented 456.067, 461.0135 FS., New __________.
For incorporated form DH-MQA 5007, June 2015, standards by which the Board approves the training course and examination for Podiatric Medicine X-Ray Assistants, were added to the form.
THE PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE PROPOSED RULE IS: Anthony B. Spivey, Executive Director, Board of Podiatric Medicine, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin # C07, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3257
